
   
 
November 18, 2019 
 
The Florida Capitol 
400 South Monroe Street 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0001 
 
Dear Governor DeSantis, Senate President Galvano, Speaker Oliva, Senator Bradley and 
Representative Cummings, 

We ask that you make a commitment today to pass legislation during the 2020 session that 
restores full funding for the Florida Forever land conservation program, including the Florida 
Forever Priority List, Rural and Family Lands Protection Program, and Florida Communities 
Trust program, on an annual basis. Recent appropriations, which have been capped at $100 
million, are not nearly enough to meet the needs of Florida’s environment or expectations of 
Florida voters. 

We, and all Floridians, have waited five years since the passage of the Water and Land 
Conservation Amendment in 2014 to see funding for this vital environmental program restored. 
During this time, our state has experienced an increasing rate of growth equivalent to losing 10 
acres of rural and natural lands per hour to development, as indicated by the Florida 2070 report.   

Conserved lands are critical to ensuring a sustainable water supply; supporting Florida’s tourism-
based economy; affording residents and visitors recreational opportunities including fishing, 
hunting, and hiking; restoring the state’s springs, rivers, lakes, wetlands, and estuaries; saving 
Florida’s native wildlife; buffering military bases; and providing storm and flood protection for 
our communities. Fragmentation and loss of critical landscapes will exacerbate the State’s 
environmental problems. 

There is no time to lose. Industry and development are encroaching rapidly onto Florida’s last 
remaining natural lands. Ranching families that want to preserve their property and cultural 
heritage are seeing their land divided over time. If we do not act to save Florida’s 
environmentally sensitive lands from development now, we will lose the opportunity forever.  

This is a defining moment in Florida’s history, and we are counting on you, our elected 
representatives, to save the real Florida. 

Respectfully, 



 
 
1000 Friends of Florida 
Paul Owens, President 
 
Alachua Conservation Trust 
Tom Kay, Executive Director 
 
Anna Maria Island Turtle Watch & 
Shorebird Monitoring 
Skip Coyne, Environmental Director 
 
American Planning Association – Florida 
Chapter 
Laura Everitt, AICP, LEED GA, President 
 
Apalachee Audubon Society 
Peter Kleinhenz, President 
 
Apalachicola Riverkeeper 
Georgia Ackerman, Riverkeeper & Executive 
Director 
 
ASBRO LLC. 
E. Allen Stewart III P.E., Owner & Manager 
 
Audubon Everglades 
Scott Zucker, Vice President & Conservation 
Chair 
 
Bear Warriors United 
Katrina Shadix, Executive Director 
 
Big Bend Chapter of Florida Native Plant 
Society 
Jaya Milam, President 
 
Cape Coral Friends of Wildlife 
Carl Veux, President 
 
Center for Biological Diversity 
Jaclyn Lopez, Florida Director 

Center for Earth Jurisprudence 
Margaret R. Stewart, Esq., MPA, LL.M., 
Director 
 
Conradina Chapter of the Florida Native 
Plant Society 
Carol Hebert, President 
 

Conservancy of Southwest Florida 
Nicole Johnson, Director of Environmental 
Policy 
 
Conservation Alliance of St. Lucie County 
Shari Ankar, President 
 
Conservation Florida 
Traci Deen, Executive Director 
 
Conservation Foundation of the Gulf Coast 
Christine P. Johnson, President 
 
Cypress Chapter of the Izaak Walton 
League 
Peter Quasius, President 
 
Deep Spring Farm 
Leela Robinson, Farmer 
 
Defenders of Wildlife 
Kent L. Wimmer, AICP, Senior Representative 
 
Democratic Environmental Caucus of 
Florida 
Janelle J. Christensen, PhD, MPH, President 
 
Democratic Women’s Club of Florida 
Patricia Farley, President 
 
Ding Darling Wildlife Society 
Michael Baldwin, President 
 
Duval Audubon Society 
Jody Willis, President 
 
Earth Ethics, Inc. 
Mary Gutierrez, Executive Director 
 
Emerald Coastkeeper 
Laurie Murphy, Executive Director 
 
Englewood Indivisible 
Jane Hunter 
 
Environment Florida 
Jenna Stevens, State Director 
 



 
 
Environmental Confederation of Southwest 
Florida 
Becky Ayech, President 
 
Environmental Discussions Group of 
Manatee County 
Mary Hampton, Founder 
 
Farmworker Association of Florida 
Antonio Tovar, Interim General Coordinator 
 
Florida Bay Forever 
Elizabeth Jolin, Executive Director 
 
Florida Chapter of the Wildlife Society 
Mark A. Ausley, President 
 
Florida Conservation Group 
David “Lefty” Durando, Chairman 
 
Florida Conservation Voters 
Aliki Moncrief, Executive Director 
 
Florida Consumer Action Network 
Bill Newton, Deputy Director 
 
Florida Council of Fly Fishers International 
Thomas Gadacz, MD, President 
 
Florida Defenders of the Environment 
Jim Gross, Executive Director 

Florida Disabled Outdoors Association 
Laurie LoRe-Guassak, MBA, IOM, CAE, 
Executive Director 
 
Florida Division of the Izaak Walton League 
Michael F. Chenoweth, President 
 
Florida Keys Chapter of the Izaak Walton 
League 
Michael F. Chenoweth, President 
 
Florida Native Plant Society 
Juliet Rynear, Executive Director 
 
Florida Paddling Trails Association 
Jill Lingard, President 
 

Florida Policy Institute 
Sadaf Knight, Chief Executive Officer 
 
Florida Springs Council 
Ryan Smart, Executive Director 
 
Florida Springs Institute 
Robert L. Knight, Ph.D., Director 
 
Florida Trail Association 
David Waldrop, President 
 
Florida Water Conservation Trust 
Terry Brant, Chairman, Legal Affairs 
 
Florida Wildflower Foundation 
Lisa Roberts, Executive Director 
 
Forging Alliances, Inc. 
Alexander Easdale, Managing  
Principal/Owner 
 
Friends of St. Sebastian River 
Tim Glover, President 
 
Friends of the Arthur R. Marshall 
Loxahatchee National Wildlife Refuge 
Cathy Patterson, President 
 
Friends of the Everglades 
Alex Gillen, Executive Director 
 
Friends of the Polk County Parks 
Foundation 
Marian L. Ryan, President 
 
Friends of Warm Mineral Springs 
Juliette Jones, Director 
 
Friends of Watersheds.org 
Pakita Leone, Executive Director 
 
Friends of Wekiva River 
Mike Cliburn, Secretary 
 
Healthy Gulf 
Christian Wagley, Coastal Organizer, Florida-
Alabama 
 



 
 
Homosassa River Alliance 
Brad Rimbey, Vice-President 
 
Ichetucknee Alliance, Inc. 
John D. Jopling, President 
 
IDEAS for US 
Clayton Louis Ferrara 
 
Indivisible St. Johns 
Mary Lawrence, Founder 
 
International Dark-Sky Association – 
Florida Chapter 
Diana Umpierre, Chair 

Kuhl Photo Art 
Gary W. Kuhl, Owner 
 
Lake Worth Waterkeeper 
Reinaldo Diaz, J.D., Waterkeeper, President 
 
Last Stand 
Mark E. Songer, President 
 
League of Women Voters of Florida 
Judy Hushon, Natural Resources Committee 
Chair 
 
League of Women Voters of Lee County 
Patty Duncan, Environmental Chair 
 
League of Women Voters of North Pinellas 
Karen Karinja, President 
Dave Sillman, Environmental Action Group 
Co-Chair 
 
League of Women Voters of Orange County 
Dr. Gloria Pickar and Sandi Vidal, Co-
Presidents 
 
League of Women Voters of Tallahassee 
Teri Cleeland, President 
 
Lee Future 
Don Eslick, Coordinator 
 
Lobby for Animals 
Thomas Ponce, President/Founder 

Mangrove Chapter of the Izaak Walton 
League 
Laura Reynolds, Policy Analyst 
 
Martin County Conservation Alliance 
Donna Melzer, Chair 
 
Martin County Democratic Environmental 
Caucus 
Jacqueline Trancynger, Chair 
 
Martin County Democratic Executive 
Committee 
Mary W. Higgins, Chair 
 
National Wildlife Refuge Association 
Julie Morris, Florida & Gulf Program Manager 
 
North Florida Land Trust 
Jim McCarthy, President 
 
Our Santa Fe River 
Mike Roth, President 
 
Paddle Florida 
Bill Richards, Executive Director 
 
Passionflower Chapter of the Florida Native 
Plant Society 
Melanie Simon, President 
 
Pegasus Foundation 
John W. Grandy, Executive Director 
 
Pelican Island Audubon Society 
Richard Baker, PhD, President 
 
Pettus Crowe Foundation 
John W. Grandy, PhD, Representative 
 
Progress Florida 
Mark Ferrulo, Executive Director 
 
Putnam Land Conservancy, Inc. 
Robert Virnstein, President 
 
Rainbow River Conservation 
Burt Eno, President 



 
 
Rebah Farm 
Carol Ahearn, Owner 
 
Reef Relief 
Milliard McCleary, Executive Program 
Director 
 
Rethink Energy Florida 
Kim Ross, Executive Director 
 
Rivers Coalition, Inc. 
Barbara E. Osburn, Administrative Assistant 
 
Sanibel-Captiva Conservation Foundation 
Rae Ann Wessel, Natural Resource Policy 
Director 
 
Santa Fe Lake Dwellers Association 
Jill McGuire, President 
 
Saturiwa Conservation Area 
Michael D. Adams, Owner, Manager 
 
Save the Manatee Club 
Katie Tripp, Ph.D, Director of Science 
 
Sea Turtle Conservancy 
Gary Appelson, Policy Coordinator 
 
Sierra Club 
Frank Jackalone, Florida Chapter Director 
 
Silver Springs Alliance 
Chris Spontack, President 
 
South Florida Wildlands Association 
Matthew Schwartz, Executive Director 
 
Southwest Florida Watershed Council 
Mary Rawl, Secretary 
 
Space Coast Progressive Alliance 
Phillip E. Staski, President 
 
Speak Up Wekiva, Inc. 
Chuck O’Neal, President 
 
Spotted Tail Charter Service 
John Kumiski, Owner 

 
Springs Eternal Project 
John Moran, Co-Director 
 
St. Johns Riverkeeper 
Lisa Rinaman, Riverkeeper 
 
Stonecrab Alliance 
Karen Dwyer, Ph.D., Cofounder 
 
Suncoast Fly Fishers 
George Haseltine, President 
 
Surfrider Foundation 
Holly Parker Curry, Florida Regional Manager 
 
Tall Timbers Research Station & Land 
Conservancy 
Bill Palmer, President/CEO 
 
The Alliance of Florida Land Trusts 
Tom Kay, President 
 
The Clean Water Coalition of Indian River 
County 
Paul Fafeita, President 
 
The Coccoloba Chapter of the Florida 
Native Plant Society 
Marlene Roda, Vice President 
 
The Conservation Fund 
Lauren Day, Florida Field Representative 
 
Treasured Lands Foundation 
Charles W. Barrowclough, Executive Director 
 
Volusia Water Alliance 
Sharon Leboffe, Coordinator 
 
W.A.R. 
Dan Hilliard, President 
 
Wakulla Springs Alliance 
Sean McGlynn, Chair 
 
Waterkeepers Florida 
Lisa Rinaman, Chair 
 



 
 
Wild Heart Ecojourneys 
Ian Easterling, CEO/Founder 
 
Wildlands Conservation, Inc. 
David Sumpter, M.S., Executive Director 
 

Wildlands Network 
Ron Sutherland, Ph.D, Chief Scientist 
 
 
 
 

 

CC: Noah Valenstein, Secretary Florida Department of Environmental Protection 


